
Meetings: (monthly) 2nd Wednesday at 7:00 p.m.  Clariti Advanced Vision Correction 
481 S. Landmark Ave., Bloomington, Indiana 

                      *Club Meetings June - September, Held At The Club's Flying Site 
Flying Site:  1 mile East of SR 37 on Wylie Road, Bloomington, IN 
Website:     http://www.monroecountyrcclub.org 

August 2019 Edition 

President:           Mark Sexton        812-327-6012      cudaman321@sbcglobal.net 
VP/Treasurer:   Rick Hill              812-336-1746      hill2@indiana.edu 
Secretary:           Jeff Snodgrass     317-370-4343      jmsnodgrass58@att.net 
Newsletter:         Brian Elliott        765-346-1123       n9jpx09@yahoo.com 

    July Meeting Notes...  
    It was hot, humid, & in the 90s when the July 10th meeting 
of the Monroe County R/C Club was called to order at 7:01:28 
by president Mark Sexton at the club field. 
    Secretary Jeff Snodgrass was not at the meeting. He was in 
Community North Hospital in Indianapolis having tests run. We 
wish him well! 
    Tim Mellott counted sixteen members present for the meeting. 
    Mark reported that the old port-a-pot has been picked up & is 
no longer at the field causing confusion as to which one to use. 
    Mark also reported that the tax returns for the club are finally 
done & his accountant has sent them in. 
    Tim Sparks reported that the pylon races scheduled at the club 
field were 
rained out & 
the next 
racing event 
would be at 
the AMA 
site in 
Muncie 
during the 
nationals. 
    Joe 
Jackson 
asked about 
a possible 
stock 
investment 
of some of 
the club 
funds since 
the interest 
paid on our 
CDs is so 
low. That 
option will be investigated & reported on at the August 14th club 
meeting. Our 501-C-4 not-for-profit status may have restrictions 
on where we can put our money. 
    Mark announced that he would put on a Big Bird Fly-In at the 
club field on September 14th that would include lunch. 
    Joe Jackson volunteered to laminate the broken pole at the 
South East corner of the club shelter. Dennis Friesel backed into 
it on Monday, July 8th. That pretty much makes Dennis a shoe-
in for the coveted “Dork Award” this month & gets secretary 
Jeff Snodgrass (the current holder) off the hook. It will also keep 
Clint & Sparky from having to explain what happened to that 

little, electric pylon racer that came back from it’s maiden flight 
in a trash bag. 
    Mark announced several club sponsor renewals & mentioned 
that Tire & Wheel has been sold. Roman said he knew the new 
owner & would check with him about continuing their 
sponsorship. 
    Tim Mellott went over the program for the upcoming 4-Stroke 
Event at the club field on July 13th. 
    Club members were reminded of several event dates 
approaching, including the annual club picnic on August 4th & 
the “Nothin But Cubs” (and floaty things) fly-in on August 10th. 
    Mark passed out several certificates of appreciation to several 
members that were unable to attend the Christmas dinner to 
receive them. 
    Steve Dorsett was absent so there was no “Stick’s Safety 
Corner”. 
    As was mentioned earlier, the “Dork Award” went to Dennis 

Friesel for backing 
into the shelter. 
    The meeting was 
closed at 7:33:08... 

Interesting 
Bits…     

        We had a great 
time at Airventure 
(Oshkosh) again this 
year. Thanks to 
president Mark Sexton 
for making the 
arrangements & 
hauling us up there & 
back again! The 
weather was good 
with a little sprinkle 
on Friday but blue 
skies & sun all day on 
Saturday. We ate very 
well (as usual) & 

walked a little too much but look forward to doing it again. Rick 
will have some full scale aircraft pictures up on the webpage for 
your viewing pleasure soon. Our usual tour of the Miller 
Brewery on the way up was a little disappointing. The opening 
video was broken & the hologram of Fredrick Miller didn’t 
appear in the cave as it has the past fifteen years or so. The tour 
was always free in years past but they now charge ten bucks. 
You can’t complain if it’s free. Thanks again Mark for putting 
up with us! 
 
    Secretary Jeff Snodgrass is out of the hospital & doing much 
better. He made it out to Nebo Field on Thursday evening 
August 1st. & looked good. 
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Event Calendar 
 

August 10  “Nothin But Cubs” Fly-In  (Club Field) 
 

August 14  Monthly Club Meeting (Club Field) 
 

September 11  Monthly Club Meeting  (Club Field) 
 

September 14  Big Bird Fly-In  (Club Field) 
 

September 21  Columbus Warbird Fly-In 
 

October 9  Monthly Club Meeting (Not at club field) 
 

November 13  Monthly Club Meeting 
 

December 11  Annual Christmas Dinner / Meeting 
 

February 29, 2020  Annual Club Swap Meet 

Don’t forget to support our sponsors! 
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